
 

Newsletter Issue 6, Term 3 2025 

Key Dates 

 

Our Term Planner is available on our website, Connect and on Facebook and is regularly 

updated with new activities. 

A few key dates for Term 4 are listed below: 

Term 4 Starts on Monday 13 October (Tuesday 14 October for Kindy Students) 

Monday 13 October 

• Student First Day Back 

Tuesday 14 October 

• Kindy Day 



• Library - room 1 

Wednesday 15 October 

• Kindy Day First Day Back 

• Running Club - 8.50am on the oval 

• PBS Group Session 

Thursday 16 October 

• Kindy Day 

• Library - room 5 

• Jumps & Throws @ Wooroloo PS 

Friday 17 October 

• Athletics Carnival @ Wundowie PS (whole school, all day event) 

Monday 20 October 

•  Running Club- 8.50am on the oval 

Tuesday 21 October 

• Kindy Day 

• P & C Meeting - 9am in the staffroom 

• Library - room 1 

• Softball Practice - Sporting Schools Coach Running Club- 8.50am on the oval 

Wednesday 22 October 

• Kindy Day  

• Running Club - 8.50am on the oval 

• PBS Group Session 

Thursday 23 October 

• Kindy Day 

• Library - room 5 

• Softball Practice - Sporting Schools Coach 

Friday 24 October 

• Breakfast Club - 815am in the undercover area 



• Running Club - 8.50am on the oval 

Monday 27 October 

•  Running Club- 8.50am on the oval 

Tuesday 28 October 

• Kindy Day 

• Library - room 1 

• Softball Practice - Sporting Schools Coach Running Club- 8.50am on the oval 

Wednesday 29 October 

• Kindy Day  

• Running Club - 8.50am on the oval 

• St John First Aid Incursion (whole school) 

• PBS Group Session 

Thursday 30 October 

• Kindy Day 

• Library - room 5 

• Softball Practice - Sporting Schools Coach 

Friday 31 October - HALLOWEEN 

• Breakfast Club - 815am in the undercover area 

• Running Club - 8.50am on the oval 

Monday 3 November 

•  Running Club- 8.50am on the oval 

Tuesday 4 November 

• Kindy Day 

• Library - room 1 

• Softball Practice - Sporting Schools Coach Running Club- 8.50am on the oval 

Wednesday 5 November 

• Kindy Day  

• Running Club - 8.50am on the oval 



• PBS Group Session 

Thursday 6 November 

• Kindy Day 

• Library - room 5 

• Softball Practice - Sporting Schools Coach 

Friday 7 November 

• Interschool Athletics Carnival @ Mundaring Rec Centre 

Monday 10 November 

• Staff Development Day - Student Free Day 

Tuesday 11 November 

• Staff Development Day - Student Free Day 

Wednesday 12 November 

• Kindy Day  

• Running Club - 8.50am on the oval 

• PBS Group Session 

Thursday 13 November 

• Kindy Day 

• Library - room 5 

• 2026 Kindergarten Parent Meeting 

Friday 14 November 

• Breakfast Club - 815am in the undercover area 

• Running Club - 8.50am on the oval 

• Eastern Hills Sports Academy Day - year 5 students only 



 

The following School Development Days (student free days) have been scheduled for 2025.    

• Term 1 2025 - Monday 3 February & Tuesday 4 February 

• Term 2 2025 - Tuesday 3 June 

• Term 3 2025 - None 

• Term 4 2025 - Monday 10 November & Tuesday 11 November 

Principal's Report 

 

Kaya  

Finally, spring has sprung! With the warmer weather, we’re hopeful for a decrease in 

seasonal illnesses and a welcome boost of energy as we head into the final stretch of the 

school year. 



There’s a definite spring in our step as we continue our spring cleaning efforts, focusing on 

decluttering and revitalising our learning environments. A huge thank you to Vanessa, 

Rowan, and everyone else who lent a hand in clearing out old furniture, your help is greatly 

appreciated and has made a real difference! 

There will be a slight change in staffing in the Senior Room next term. Mrs Wall will be 

reducing her working days. Thankfully, Mrs Hoskins, who already works in the Senior Room, 

will be increasing her days to ensure a smooth and consistent transition for the students. We 

appreciate your understanding and support. 

As always, next term is set to fly by, kicking off in Week 1 with the Faction Carnival on Friday. 

We also have a number of exciting events coming up, including the Art Competition, Camp, 

Swimming Program, and of course, our End-of-Year Celebrations. 

Please remember to check all messages sent home for further details on these events and 

other important dates , we don’t want anyone to miss out! 

Wishing everyone a safe and happy end to the term, and a smooth start to the next. 

Warm regards, 

Kylee Ryan 

Athlectic Carnival  

To parents and families, 

Our students have been working hard this term, practising their Faction Carnival events 

during Sport lessons and building their cardio fitness in morning Running Club. We are very 

excited to share the details for the upcoming events: 

  

Thursday 16th October 2025 – Jumps Only 

Students will come out of class to complete their jumps and return once finished. 

Please note: these jumps are for Wooroloo PS students only. Wundowie PS students will 

complete their jumps at their own school. 

Results from both schools will be combined, and ribbons/places will be presented on Friday. 

 

Friday 17th October 2025 – Whole School Faction Carnival 

This is a combined event with Wundowie PS and Wooroloo PS. 



The Carnival will run for the whole day, and students are encouraged to dress in their faction 

colours. 

Wooroloo’s faction is Black, however normal school uniform (red & black) is also fine. 

 

           Lunch Orders & Programs 

Attached you will find the programs for both days. (Times are approximate and may be 

subject to change.) 

A paper copy has also been sent home with students today. 

Lunch order forms are attached. Food will also be available for purchase on the day (see 

flyer). 

 

       Best Dressed Supporter Competition 

To add to the fun, we’ll be running a Best Dressed Supporter Competition on Friday. Parents 

and families are encouraged to wear their child’s faction colours and join in the spirit of the 

day! 

We are looking forward to two exciting days where our students can showcase their athletic 

skills and enjoy the support of their families. Thank you for helping us make these events 

memorable for everyone. 

 



 

 



Senior Room: 

 

This week the senior room has been working hard to complete their marine animal studies 

and have started their posters, some students having already completed theirs, ready for 

presentation. 

 With Mrs Ryan, the students have been studying cinquain poems, drafting many different 

versions, even supporting the junior students to write some of their own. We are developing 

our mental math skills by experimenting with different techniques of multiplication and 

division. 

 Lastly, we are at the end of our Storm Boy unit and are looking forward to watching the 

movie during the last week of term.   

 Junior room: 

 

Our budding artists have been hard at work with Mrs Adams (who has been relieving Mrs 

O’Hora) and Mrs Towle with artworks ready for the HEC Art Exhibition and Gidgegannup 

Show. We have some fabulous dragon eyes that ties in with our unit of work around The 

Paper Bag Princess. We have also been practicing our ball skills in preparation for the 

athletics carnival next term. It has been a pleasure being able to watch their progress over 

the past few weeks and it was evident during the rugby incursion last week just how far they 

have come. 



Wonderland 

 

To the Wooroloo Primary School Parents, carers & community, 

 I am writing to share some difficult news. After careful consideration and with a heavy heart, 

we have made the decision to close down Wonderland Wooroloo effectively from the last 

day of term 3 2025. 26/09/25 

This was not an easy decision and a decision that was not made lightly.  

We want to sincerely thank you for the trust you've placed in us to care for your children. It 

has been a privilege to get to know them in such a small amount of time. We want to thank 

you all for your support over the last few months and that we will deeply miss your children 

and the community.  

We understand this may be an unexpected change, and we’re here to help however we can 

during this time. If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to reach out.  

Once again, we are truly sorry and thank you all for your support.  

Regards Wonderland Team 

 



Containers for Change Fundraiser! ♻️ 

 

Wooroloo Primary P&C are excited to invite all families to join in our Containers for Change 

Fundraiser!     

Together we can have fun recycling while raising funds for important resources at Wooroloo 

Primary. 

Each family will receive a bag sent home with students today. The challenge is to fill your 

bag (or even more—extra bags are available from the front office!) and return it to school 

by the end of term. 

Thank you for supporting our school and helping make a difference! 



 



VacSwim 2025-26 programs Fact sheet 

 

VacSwim offers fun swimming lessons over the October and summer school holidays. It aims 

to give children across Western Australia the skills to stay safe and confident in the water. 

Who can enrol - Children aged 5 to 17 years old across swimming stages 1 to 16.  

For specific stage information refer to our website. 

One program per child - To ensure a fair and equitable opportunity for all children to enjoy 

VacSwim, enrolment is limited to one program per child. This means: 

•  One enrolment permitted for October programs. 

• • One enrolment permitted for summer programs (December and January). 

Families can register on a waitlist for additional programs if desired. 



When enrolments open and close - Enrolments open Tuesday 5 August 2025. 

October enrolments close Tuesday 26 August 2025. 

Summer enrolments close Wednesday 15 October 2025. 

How to enrol - The easiest way to enrol is online. You can also download an enrolment form 

to complete, print and mail by the enrolment closing date to: 

VacSwim Department of Education Statewide Services Centre33 Giles Avenue Padbury WA 

6025  

Find program locations and times, Lesson locations and times are available on our website. 

Find out more about VacSwim Visit our website at education.wa.edu.au/vacswim, email us 

at vacswim@education.wa.edu.au or call 9402 6412.  

 

 



Term 4 Planner 

 

Midvale Hub Parenting Service Perth Northeast 

Midvale Hub Parenting Service (Perth North East) have their Term 4 Planner available for 

Parents and Carers to express interest in attending their programs and workshops. 

Term 4 Planner: 

https://www.midvalehub.org.au/_files/ugd/f2d5ae_296d6268ef1041688d157a3f0d91efbb.

pdf 

Humanitix Link: https://events.humanitix.com/host/midvale-hub-parenting-service-perth-ne 

  

For more information please call 08 92906827 or email 

parentingservice@mundaring.wa.gov.au 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.midvalehub.org.au%2F_files%2Fugd%2Ff2d5ae_296d6268ef1041688d157a3f0d91efbb.pdf&data=05|02|allison.gunn%40education.wa.edu.au|405933e54c444e7b4ccf08ddf1dff152|e08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627|0|1|638932667136638044|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D|0|||&sdata=PPYSIHhw74xMfII3P2TkURuQQSh6U4fh2M775JJ9ixU%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.midvalehub.org.au%2F_files%2Fugd%2Ff2d5ae_296d6268ef1041688d157a3f0d91efbb.pdf&data=05|02|allison.gunn%40education.wa.edu.au|405933e54c444e7b4ccf08ddf1dff152|e08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627|0|1|638932667136638044|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D|0|||&sdata=PPYSIHhw74xMfII3P2TkURuQQSh6U4fh2M775JJ9ixU%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fevents.humanitix.com%2Fhost%2Fmidvale-hub-parenting-service-perth-ne&data=05|02|allison.gunn%40education.wa.edu.au|405933e54c444e7b4ccf08ddf1dff152|e08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627|0|1|638932667136667731|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D|0|||&sdata=556onWPh82r0U8LzjFJjc%2BvhGwF97QGjC%2FWzc8DVoHQ%3D&reserved=0
mailto:parentingservice@mundaring.wa.gov.au


 

Community News 

 



 

1 - Bushfire Centre of Excellence Community Day on the 12th of October 2025. 

 



2 - The  

 

 



 

 



 

Contact Details 
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